
 Arapahoe-Holbrook Public Schools 
 Superintendent Report to Board of Education 
 April 14, 2025 

 Building & Grounds 
 1.  Building & Grounds Committee  - The conversion of 2 south bays of the bus barn into climate managed 

 storage has been arranged with the same contractor that converted a room into Supt/Business offices. 
 The project will be completed by the middle of July so that we can use the end of summer to begin 
 moving things from the current space being used in the old agriculture shop. 

 Technology 
 1.  Technology -  Our REAP grant estimate was lower than the actual amount we could request, so we 

 ordered an additional 2 Mimio screens, making our order the same as last year.  This will allow us to 
 finish all of the elementary classroom installations, while beginning to do the same in the secondary 
 wing of classrooms.  The 60 Chromebooks and 3 Mimios on the original order are already in our 
 building. 

 2.  Chromebook Disposal  - We will declare a number (likely 25) Chromebooks as excess equipment at the 
 May meeting, which will allow us to offer them for sale to students and staff right after the school year 
 ends. 

 Safety/Security 
 1.  Building Evac April 24  - We have another building evacuation drill planned for Thursday, April 24.  It 

 will be run in the moring, with Trinity Lutheran Church as the assembly point for this event.   Having 
 multiple facilities on our emergency lists allows us to adapt to the need for evacuations in a variety of 
 situations.  The drill is set for approximately 9am and should be done with students back on their normal 
 daily schedule close to 10am. 

 Finances 
 2.  Financial Consulting  - Our financial consultant, Carl Dietz, is no longer a part of Northland Security, as 

 that business has dropped out of the school finance consulting field.  Our agreement has been transferred 
 to a new LLC run by Carl himself.  We will continue to receive services from him. 

 Other 
 1.  Policy Updates -  Our policies from KSB are all within  2 years of being adopted, but we will need to begin 

 a regular schedule of policy review for those policies that don’t have significant enough shifts to warrant 
 updates from our legal counsel.  Policy Reviews begin this month on the 1000’s. 

 2.  Board Training/Development/Events 
 a.  Wed April 16 - NASB Finance Workshop - Kearney (3pm departure) 
 b.  Sat May 17 - Graduation  - AHPS Gym (2pm) 
 c.  Wed June 4 - Board Retreat - Conf Room (5pm?) 


